2 November 2022

Dear

ATISN 16732

Thank you for your request which | received on 6 October 2022. You asked for the

following information:

1. The number of Welsh government staff who regularly work at each of the
government’s offices;

2. The daily number of Welsh government staff who went to work at each of the

government’s offices in July, August and September.

The information requested is provided below.

Main Welsh Staff Number | Average daily | Average daily | Average daily
Government Site contracted to | staff number | staff number | staff number
Headcount site Sept 22 July 22 August 22 Sept 22
Cathays Park, Cardiff 3033 276 271 363
Aberystwyth 263 26 25 33
Merthyr Tydfil 556 23 25 33
Llandudno Junction 384 23 23 30
Carmarthen 272 17 17 19
Llandrindod Wells 107 9 7 11
Newtown 73 8 7 10
Penllergaer, Swansea 300 17 14 22
Bedwas 212 13 13 16
Caernarfon 87 10 11 12

In line with its Programme for Government aims to increase remote working, Welsh
Government is preparing for a change in the way it works and will not return to pre-
pandemic levels of office attendance. In making this transition to smarter ways of working,
opportunities for space sharing and co-location at its offices are being actively explored.

If you are dissatisfied with the Welsh Government’s handling of your request, you can ask
for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this response. Requests for an
internal review should be addressed to the Welsh Government’s Freedom of Information

Officer at:

Information Rights Unit

Welsh Government
Cathays Park
Cardiff




CF10 3NQ

or e-mail: Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales

Please remember to quote the ATISN reference number above.
You also have the right to complain to the Information Commissioner. The Information
Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner’s Office
Wycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

Cheshire

SK9 5AF

Telephone: 0303 123 1113
Website: www.ico.org.uk

However, please note that the Commissioner will not normally investigate a complaint until
it has been through our own internal review process.

Yours sincerely


mailto:Freedom.ofinformation@gov.wales
http://www.ico.org.uk/

